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  Letter dated 31 December 2010 from the Chairman of the 
Security Council Committee established pursuant to resolution 
1267 (1999) concerning Al-Qaida and the Taliban and associated 
individuals and entities addressed to the President of the 
Security Council 
 
 

 On behalf of the Security Council Committee established pursuant to 
resolution 1267 (1999) concerning Al-Qaida and the Taliban and associated 
individuals and entities, I have the honour to refer to paragraph 42 of Security 
Council resolution 1904 (2009), by which the Council directed the Committee to 
conduct a comprehensive review of all issues pending before it as of the date of 
adoption of resolution 1904 (2009), and urged the Committee and its members to 
resolve all such pending issues, to the extent possible, by 31 December 2010. 

 Twenty-three issues were covered by this review, which included 10 requests 
to add a total of 69 names to the Committee’s Consolidated List, five requests to 
remove a total of eight names from the list, two proposals to amend a total of four 
entries on the list, and six notifications submitted pursuant to resolution 1452 
(2002). 

 I should like to inform you that, as at 31 December 2010, 21 of these 23 issues 
have been resolved, while two issues remain pending before the Committee. These 
two remaining issues will be subject to the new provisions on pending issues which 
the Committee included in its guidelines pursuant to paragraph 41 of resolution 
1904 (2009). 

 I would appreciate it if the present letter were brought to the attention of the 
members of the Security Council and issued as a document of the Council. 
 
 

(Signed) Thomas Mayr-Harting 
Chairman 

Security Council Committee established pursuant  
to resolution 1267 (1999) concerning Al-Qaida and  
the Taliban and Associated Individuals and Entities 

 


